
 

 

 

GRADE X & XII ASSESSMENT PLAN  2024-25 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
As we enter the new academic session, it's vital to outline the Test and 
Assessment structure for Grades X & XII. 
The assessment plan comprises two Periodic Tests, each worth 30 
marks and lasting 70 minutes, scheduled in May and November. 
Additionally, Half-Yearly and two Pre-Boards of 80 marks, spanning 3 
hours, will be conducted in September, December & January. 
Alongside assessments, various skill-based activities including Subject 
Enrichment Activities, Art Integrated Activities, projects, interactive 
discussions, presentations, Holiday Homework, Practicals, VIVA, and 
notebook maintenance will be conducted. 
The internal paper pattern will encompass a range of question types 
based on the CBSE pattern, including MCQs, True/False, Fill-ups, 
Match the Following, One Word, Odd One Out with Reason, Answer 
in One Word, One-Line Answers, Labelling Diagrams, Reason-
Assertion Based Questions, Map Skills, Notices, Diagrams, Short 
Answer Questions, Formal/Informal Letter Writing, Application 
Writing, and Detailed Answers. These formats reflect the practice 
worksheets provided by the school. 
Students will be assessed in both Scholastic and Co-Scholastic areas. 
Scholastic assessment will include Internal Assessment (20 marks) and 
External Assessment (80 marks). Periodic Assessment comprises 
Periodic Test (10 out of 30 marks) and Skill-based Education (10 
marks). 
 
CBSE PROJECT 
Students will also be assigned CBSE Project Work by the end of 
September and are required to submit it in the first week of December 
before Pre-Board I. The Internal VIVA  scheduled before Pre-Board I 



 

 

will be conducted based on the project work submitted by the 
student. 
CBSE INTERNAL WRITTEN ASSESSMENT (Grade X) & BOARD 
PRACTICALS/VIVA (Grade XII) of 20-30 marks will also be conducted in 
the month of January as per the Schedule provided by CBSE. 
In line with the New Education Policy and our commitment to 
fostering a supportive and stress-free environment for students, we 
urge parents to ensure regular attendance of their ward to ensure the 
best results for our students. 
 
Let's collaborate to ensure the holistic growth and fulfilment of our 
students. 
 
Thanks & Regards, 
Working Together 
GGGS 


